Non-Tenure Track Faculty  Committee 

Report to the Faculty Assembly

Friday Nov 14, 2008

Committee members: Pamela Carter (Engineering), Suzanne Cook (LAS), Justin Jory (LAS), Ceil Malek (LAS), Laura Marshall (Education), Trellis Moore (Bethel), Sheri Trumpfheller (Business/Accounting)

The Non-Tenure Track Faculty Committee met on Sep 17 2008 and presents the following report of its work in the last two months: 

1. Summary of committee meeting:

a. Members welcomed a new member to the Committee, Justin Jory, Instructor of English, who discussed his Master’s work at CSU involving the impact of non-tenure track faculty on the Guaranteed Transfer Initiative mandate, specifically the integrated writing courses across Humanities programs. His thesis advisor, Dr Sue Doe from CSU, has done extensive research collecting NTTF narratives, and we hope to collaborate with her in the near future.

b. The Committee also discussed priorities for this year. We will focus on the improvement of transparency and equity of procedures for evaluation, promotion, and termination. Among many issues, one goal regarding promotions is that all instructors have an opportunity to be promoted to senior instructor, the only promotion available to the non-tenure track. Also, the promotion raise to senior instructor needs to be regularized across colleges, including an annual adjustment of promotion amounts like those of the TT faculty. 

2. Promotion raise for Senior instructors:

a. The NTTF Committee collaborated with the Personnel and Budget Committee on a motion (or motions) to standardize senior instructor promotion amounts and to establish a mechanism for annual adjustments to that raise amount. The motion will be considered at the Nov 14 Faculty Assembly meeting.

3. Associate Deans’ Meetings:

a.  The NTTF Committee Chair is once again invited to meet with Associate Deans.  Our first meeting was on Oct 27 and generated a productive discussion. 

b.  We discussed the new instructor Letter of Offer template, which was not universally implemented this Fall.  Associate Vice-Chancellor David Moon will ensure that the new template is available on the administrative web site for colleges to use. The new Letter of Offer should encourage Chairs to discuss specific workload expectations with new NTT faculty.  It also has a more positive tone, and the requirement for an earlier notification of intent to continue should positively impact morale.

c.  Most of the meeting focused on processes across colleges for evaluation, promotion, and termination of non-tenure track faculty.  Associate Deans then agreed to gather more information on these processes and report back.

d.  As a result of this discussion, Acting LAS Associate Dean Jim Burkhart asked for a presentation to LAS Chairs on the findings of the 2006 NTTF Task Force at the Dec 12 Chairs Meeting. This invitation is a positive step in improving communication on NTTF issues at UCCS.

